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Greetings All,
The purpose of this file is to clearly express why we are so
opposed to any form of spam. It is our hope that every
Hotline admin, and every web site owner, who has engaged in
spamming Hotline servers, will take our words to heart, and
will stop their foolish activities immediately.
SELFISH MACHINE-GUN SPAMMERS:
Our policy is that we do not bother people, unless they
bother us first; and when someone spams one of our servers,
they are in fact bothering us. In our view, it is rude,
annoying, selfish, and irresponsible for any admin, or any
web site owner, to either personally come to one of our
servers, or to send a message bot to the same, for the sole
purpose of drawing away the visitors of said server, through
either a public or private message spamming campaign, be it
one time, or many times. It has been our observation, that
you will rarely, if ever, find a spammer who is actively
involved in the server(s) he is spamming. Such a person has
absolutely no interest in the targeted server(s), or in the
activities occurring on them. All he wants to do is to draw
away visitors, in the hope that they will visit his own
server, or web site. Again, this is pure selfishness, and
nothing else.
To prove this point, consider the following incident which
occurred on our own server. One day, after being spammed by
a certain individual, we went to his server, as we normally
try to do as soon as possible after a spam incident occurs,
and entered into chat with him. During the course of the
conversation which followed, this admin explained to us,
that the reason why he had spammed our server, was because
he thought that we, and our visitors, might be interested in
visiting his server. Bear in mind that this person's server
is dedicated to the distribution of warez and pornography.
For those of you who already know us, and what we represent,
such an explanation must seem absolutely ludicrous to say
the least. As Christians, obviously, we are not the least
bit interested in the files which are found on this person's
server; and he would have known that too, if he had taken

the time to become acquainted with us, and our server,
first.
This admin typifies the mind of the average machine-gun
spammer, who will start at the top of a tracker list, and
indiscriminately target every server listed on that tracker,
or at least those servers which show the most promise of
winning him a few visitors, being as they have a lot of
visitors themselves. Such people care absolutely nothing
about other servers or the admins who operate them. They
just want to spam them with their unsolicited invitations.
We repeat, this is pure selfishness and nothing else.
BREAKING THE AMBIANCE:
Aside from the fact that spamming other servers is a rude
and selfish act, it can also disrupt the spirit and ambiance
of the targeted server. It breaks the online environment,
which some admins work so hard to create for their visitors.
As a Christian server, which is obviously quite different
from many other servers found within the Hotline community,
this is particularly true in our case. As many people within
the Hotline community know, we offer a large volume of text
files, Mac and PC programs, and midi music files, which are
all related to our Christian faith. To have our visitors,
some of whom are regular guests who come to our server
often, suddenly assaulted, (and 'assaulted' is indeed the
proper word to use), with unsolicited invitations to go
visit a porn or warez web site or Hotline server, or with
offers to make extra money by joining alladvantage, bepaid,
or other so-called get-rich-quick schemes, totally disrupts
the atmosphere of our server. They don't like it; we don't
like it!
Please bear in mind that we each create our own reputation
within the Hotline community, be it positive or negative;
and you spammers are definitely creating a negative reputation for yourself through your spamming activities. You are
digging your own grave. As such, you will have no one to
blame but yourself if you are ostracized from the Hotline
community. So be smart! Don't spam! Just don't do it!
SILLY RUMORS OF OUR ENEMIES:
Now, it has come to our attention, that a few lone wolves
have started a silly rumor which claims that we are hated by
everyone within the Hotline community, as a result of our
strong stand against spam. These same few complainers would
also have us, and you, to believe that everyone is talking

behind our backs.
First of all, considering the fact that there are currently
more than 2,000 Hotline servers online at any one time
around the world, and that each of those servers are visited
by a few dozen, hundreds, or even several thousand visitors
during the course of a day, we find it rather incredible
that these lone individuals would even dare to claim to
represent the entire Hotline community. Obviously, they do
not. They only represent themselves, and perhaps a few of
their friends at best. The fact that we continue to receive
2,000 - 3,000 or more visitors a day, plus the fact that
over 240,000 files have been downloaded from our servers
since the end of 1999, clearly exposes the lies which are
being propagated by our enemies.
We know who our friends are, and we know who our enemies are
as well. As the old saying goes, our friends don't require
an explanation, and our enemies wouldn't believe us anyway;
and quite frankly, we are not the least bit concerned about
what people may think or say about us. We do not bow to
pressure, or practice political correctness. We tell it like
it is, as honestly, and as accurately as we can.
MAIN JOB OF ARMAGEDDON SERVER:
We are here to do a job; and we have been doing it by God's
Grace; in spite of those people who ridicule and mock our
ministry to the Hotline community. Our goal here is to share
the spiritual light of Jesus Christ, and the Word of God, in
order to destroy the gross darkness which permeates the
Hotline community. We are thankful and inspired to see how
many hungry sheep have paid us a visit, and who have
downloaded some of our files, shared a friendly chat with
us, and shown us their appreciation for what we are trying
to do here. You folks make it worth it all. God bless you!
MOTIVES BEHIND SPAMMING:
Before closing, allow us to address one more issue. As we
all know, the primary reason why most admins spam other
servers, is because they are looking for exposure for their
own servers. Let us be honest here. There is probably a
certain degree of envy and jealousy felt by some of those
admins who do not have their servers listed on the official
Hotline Communications tracker, hltracker.com, which is the
default tracker included in the Hotline client program. They
want to enjoy the same level of visitors, as those servers
which are listed on the official tracker. It is only natural

that some of these servers enjoy more visitors than many of
the other servers listed on 'non-official' trackers, because
the client user must make an effort to discover the other
trackers on his own.
In short, if an admin wants to raise the number of guests
visiting his server, the easiest solution is to spam those
servers which receive a high volume of visitors; and that
means some of those which are listed with hltracker.com. We
don't doubt that it is for this very reason, that during the
height of the 'MessageBot 3000 War' in the year 2,000, we
were being bombarded with an average of 1,000 spam attempts
a day; and that is no exaggeration. Our server and firewall
log files prove this point. As we said earlier, the normal
activities on our, and on many other servers, were totally
disrupted by these spam attacks, and continue to be to this
day, although the effect is now minimal, being as private
messaging can now be disabled in the latest version of the
Hotline client.
A TOUGH SOLUTION - CLEANING UP YOUR ACT:
So what is the solution? How can a responsible admin achieve
his goal of receiving the number of visitors to his server
which he desires, without resorting to less than honorable
means, such as indiscriminate spamming? While this question
requires a multi-faceted answer, we wish to concentrate on
only one aspect of that answer. It should be obvious to all,
that the easiest solution is for an admin to request that
his server be listed on the official Hotline Communications
tracker; and for many of the people who read this file, this
suggestion in itself will be their choking point. For the
sake of those of you who may be new to the Hotline
community, allow us to list a few of the main reasons why
this is so:
1. Their server distributes sexually-explicit materials in
the form of pornography, XXX-rated QuickTime and mpeg
movies, and other forms of electronic media, which makes it
totally impossible for them to even approach Hotline
Communications.
2. Their server distributes illegal, pirated software/warez,
and/or stolen serial numbers and cracks, and serial number
generators, which makes it totally impossible for them to
even approach Hotline Communications.
3. Their server possesses some other quality which does not
meet the standards which Hotline Communications requires

before a server can be approved for listing on the official
hltracker.com tracker.
It is primarily because of the above three points, that many
Hotline servers are not permitted on the official tracker,
even if they wanted to be listed on it. While some of those
admins will argue that it is for other reasons, such as the
fact that they are boycotting Hotline Communications, simply
because they don't like the way in which Hotline Comm. dealt
with Adam Hinkley, the original programmer of the Hotline
client/server software, or possibly because they don't trust
the current staff at Hotline Communications, these arguments
lose much of their validity when all of the facts are laid
bare to the reader.
Exactly what are these facts of which we speak? Simply this:
At this current time, of the over 2,000 public servers which
are online at any one time, over half of them are already
disqualified from being listed on the tracker, because they
distribute warez and pornography. The reason we know this,
is because using a particular piece of software which we
own, we conducted a simple test, in which we filtered out
all of those servers which contain sexually-explicit terms,
or a reference to warez, in their server description. Upon
doing this, we were left with just over a 1,000 servers.
Please bear in mind that even this number is not accurate,
because not all servers include the specific words in their
server descriptions which we applied to the filter, even if
they really do distribute pornography and/or warez on their
servers. In order to filter out every single disqualified
server, and provide you with a smaller, more accurate number
of servers which might possibly qualify to be listed on the
official tracker, we would have to do several things. First;
we would have to include more names of commercial software
in our filter, being as these are often used in the server
description. Second, we would have to include such words as
'pix', or 'pics', which are often used in reference to pornography. The problem with doing this, is that it might also
filter out servers which have images which are not even
pornography-related, thus distorting our total.
In light of the last point, we would have to resort to step
number three; and that would be to visit the remaining 1,000
servers on our list, in order to determine if they really do
carry pornography and/or warez or not. If we were to do
this, we believe that it is probably safe to assume that the
number of qualifying servers would drop to one thousand, and
perhaps even lower. It is easy to see then, that warez and

pornography is obviously the main reason why many Hotline
servers are not listed on the official tracker; and this is
why they must resort to other means, such as spamming clean,
high-traffic servers, in order to boost the number of
visitors to their own servers. By their mere numbers, these
'unclean' servers are defeating themselves, because a client
user is simply bogged down by so many servers which carry
the same illegal and/or immoral files they are looking for.
In conclusion, the main point is, if these admins' servers
are not listed on the official tracker, the vast majority of
them have no one to blame but themselves, because it is
within their power to make the necessary changes, which may
qualify them to be listed on said tracker. It does not fully
guarantee it, but their chances are definitely much higher.
Rather than spam the rest of us, we hope that some of you
will simply choose to clean up your act, by doing what is
legally and morally right.
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